Annual Report for the year ended 31 December 2015
LONDON FEDERATION OF HOUSING CO-OPERATIVES
This report sets out the financial performance for 2015 and the proposals for the 2016 budget. 

The annual general meeting is recommended to:

1. Adopt the report and Unaudited Accounts for year ending 31 December 2015.

2. Approve the proposed budget for 2016













Budget report for 2015
KA Johnson Chartered Accountants received and reported on the Unaudited Accounts of The London Federation of Housing Co-operatives Ltd for the  year ended 31 December 2015.

These accounts are available for inspection. 

Turnover in 2015
In 2015 the income of the Federation increased to £9,110 in 2015.
Expenditure in 2015
The overall money which has been paid out since the last annual general meeting has been lower than the expected expenditure in the budget. The main expenditures of the Federation are the salaries of employed staff, administration costs, and the hire of premises for Forums, subscriptions to other bodies, publications of its own and expenses for Executive Committee members. The overall operating costs have remained within budget in 2015.
Staff costs remain out biggest expenditure item.  This was expected and was within budget. I would like to take this chance to thank Hilary for the hard work and flexibility shown last year. 

There has been no additional Capital Items Purchased in 2015.
The existing fixed assets (office equipment) have reduced in value due to depreciation of 25% over the year.
Surplus in 2015
The Federation achieved a surplus for the year of £3,224.
Balance Sheet  

The Federation had a strong financial position at 31 December 2015,with cash  at the bank of £25,845 and reserves of £23,972.

Treasurer’s comments on Accounts for 2015
The financial management performance is good and the Federation ended the year in a strong financial position. 
The main source of income is stabile while costs remain under control. 

The executive committee is entrusted with the responsibility to manage the finances prudently. Any variations to the annual budget are approved at the Executive Committee meeting following the half year. 

Proposed Budget for 2016
The Executive Committee board have considered options on how to utilise some of the reserves for the benefit of members. This will continue to be on the agenda for future Executive Committee meetings. The budget for 2016 includes some increases in expenditure.
The Executive Committee board drafted a proposed budget based on the projected income and expenditure for the financial year (January -December) for the year and the Annual General Meeting members are asked to approve the budget proposed for 2016 attached.

That concludes the annual treasurer’s report. 

Lorna O` Hara 

Treasurers LFHC
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